
 
Working with you 

 

Coronavirus (COVID-19) response 
transparency notice 

 

The NHS is undertaking a range of work to support the 
government response to the coronavirus outbreak. This notice 
details our legal bases for processing personal data in the 
course of this work. 

Purposes for which we may process your data 

The health and social care system is taking action to manage and mitigate the 
spread and impact of the current outbreak of coronavirus (COVID-19). 

Action to be taken requires the collection, analysis and sharing of information, 
including confidential patient information where necessary and lawful, amongst 
health organisations and other appropriate bodies. This is due to the urgent need to 
protect public health and respond to the COVID-19 outbreak. This notice describes 
how we may use your information to protect you and others during the COVID-19 
outbreak. 

To support the healthcare response to COVID-19, NHS Digital has been directed by 
the Secretary of State for Health and Social Care (the Secretary of State) and NHS 
England under the COVID-19 Directions to:  

• establish information systems to collect and analyse data in connection with 
COVID-19; and 

• develop and operate IT systems to deliver services in connection with COVID-
19 

For further information please see  https://digital.nhs.uk/coronavirus/coronavirus-
covid-19-response-information-governance-hub/coronavirus-covid-19-response-
transparency-notice   
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